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Possible Changes Ahead for Chico Unified School District Board of Education Election 

Chico Unified meeting to discuss a move from “At Large” to “Trustee Area” Election 

 

Chico, CA – Government municipalities across California, including the City of Chico, are 

transitioning to a new election system. Chico Unified School District Board of Education 

members are currently elected through an “at-large” election system, which means candidates for 

the Board of Education can reside anywhere in Chico Unified’s area of service and are elected by 

all registered voters that live within the Chico Unified School District boundaries.   

 

Last year, in light of concerns regarding the existing at-large election system for the City Council 

of Chico, and based on in-depth information provided by the California School Boards 

Association (CSBA), and other sources, Chico Unified School District began exploring a move 

to “trustee area” elections (also called “district-based” elections).  

 

On February 19, 2020, the Board of Education adopted a Resolution of Intention to transition 

from at-large to district-based elections in order to conform to the California Voting Rights 

Act.  However, the Governor’s Emergency Order due to the COVID 19 pandemic created a 

delay in the process, and with the release of 2020 Census requiring updated trustee areas, the 

preparation and adoption of trustee area maps was postponed until Fall 2021. 

 

Under Elections Code § 10010, the Board must hold two public hearings over a period of no 

more than 30 days before any map or maps of the boundaries for the proposed voting districts 

were drawn. The District’s demographers will use the input received at these meetings to prepare 

an initial set of draft Trustee Area Maps.  This public hearing will be the first of the two required 

hearings.The first public hearing and informational meeting will be at the Special Board 

Meeting/Workshop on Wednesday, September 1, 2021 at 5 p.m. at Marigold School MPR 

and via live stream. All Chico Unified families and community members are invited to attend. 

As materials become available, information pertaining to the initial public hearings, the proposed 

trustee area options, and the redistricting process will be posted on the District’s 

website, www.chicousd.org.   

Please do not hesitate to contact the Chico Unified School District Superintendent’s office with 

questions or comments.  We can be reached via email, by phone at 530-891-3000 x 20149 or via 

our webpage at www.chicousd.org. 
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